## TOWN OF SEAGROVE MINUTES SPECIAL CALLED MEETING March 4, 2014

The meeting was called to order at 6:05 p.m. by Mayor Edmonds. Commissioners in attendance were: Jodi Sapper, Pam Allen, Ruby Mullin, Barbara Luther and Jason Auman.

## A. Public Hearing

The motion was read as follows: It was recommended to change the sign ordinance for any business located on Business 220 to read any building 10,000 square feet or over can have a maximum sign of 96 square feet, any building under 10,000 square feet will have a proportionally smaller sign, approximately 1/100<sup>th</sup> of the square footage, and anything less than 5,000 square feet will have a maximum sign of 32 square feet.

There was no opposition to the change to this ordinance from the Town.

Motion to accept the changes for the sign ordinance was made by Commissioner Mullin and seconded by Commissioner Allen. Motion carried unanimously.

Meeting adjourned at 6:25 p.m.

TOWN OF SEAGROVE

Roy Edmonds, Mayor

ATTEST: Solar

Shawn Morse Town Clerk